St. Augustine High School
SAC Agenda
Monday, December 10, 2018 @ 5:00 pm

1. Welcome:  Meeting called to order by Heather Naughton at 5:02 pm.
2. Feedback Secretary’s Report: Minutes were review, corrected and then approved.
3. Treasurer’s Report: SAC account:  $4,810.  School Recognition Funds:  $18,188.21.
4. Principals’ Report: SAHS is having a co-teach model for the second year in our history classrooms.  We are also going to be conducting a co-teach training for teachers in the Spring.  New security cameras will be purchased by the district.  All cameras will be installed by the same company and cameras from all schools will be visible from digital devices.  We will be having an additional security guard on campus in correlation with new legislature. During the 1st quarter there is a larger rate of students with a D or an F on the interims; close to 65%.  The report cards showed and improvement with about 40% of students receiving a grade of D or F. SAHS is utilizing the WIN period and the PLC groups to help reduce the amount of students receiving a grade of D or F.  Teachers are identifying students within their classrooms that have not mastered the standard and remediate those students during WIN period.  Teachers are also comparing data to determine which teachers are having most success results. Then teachers share the best teaching strategies to attempt to duplicate the better student results in all classrooms.
5. Heather Naughton: Teachers are working diligently on preparing students for the tests by presenting students with questions that are similar to the final state assessments.  We are also going to have a PERT book camp prior to the PERT test in January.  Heather Naughton went through the entire years’ worth of testing and what each of the tests would require from students and teachers. Midterms are going to begin next week.  
6. SAC Focus of the month:  We are now going to plan on hiring an ACT prep teacher for our lowest quartile of students during the school day.  
7. Requests- 
A. No Requests this month: 
8. [bookmark: _GoBack]Member Concerns: Can we have some sort of Question and Answer time for upcoming 9th grade parents to get more informed prior to their child arriving at high school.
9. Upcoming Dates:
A. Next SAC meeting: January 14th
